
  

 
1. Purpose 
 

This report provides an update on progress against the recommendations of the 
Parking Policy Review.  
 

2. Recommendation 
 

The Committee is recommended to note the progress and timescales for actions 
as set out in Appendix A. 

 
3. Background 
 
3.1 Recommendations from the Parking Policy Review were approved by Mayor and 

Cabinet on 10 April 2013. Since then a large amount of work has taken place to 
develop the recommendations from the report.  

 
3.2 In the interim the parking enforcement contract has also been re-tendered and 

the new contract approved by Mayor and Cabinet (Contracts) on 1 May 2013. 
The new contract is due to be implemented from August 2013. 

 
3.3 In order to progress a number of the recommendations the parking enforcement 

contract needs to be in place. Therefore an action plan has been drawn up to 
cover all the actions arising from the recommendations in the parking policy 
review, including those dependent on the implementation of the new parking 
enforcement contract. 

 
3.4 The detailed action plan can be found in Appendix A. 
 
4. Next steps 
 
4.1 Progress actions to timescales as set out in the action plan in Appendix A. 
 

4.2 Provide further updates to this Committee as required. 
 
5. Legal implications 
  

There are no specific legal implications arising as a result of the implementation 
of the recommendation in this report. The wider legal implications from the review 
were considered in the “Parking Policy Review – Conclusions and 
Recommendations” report to Mayor and Cabinet on 10 April 2013.  
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6. Financial implications 
 

In principle funding arrangements have been drawn-up and agreed. However, a 
full business case needs to be developed to formally secure the funding for the 
CPZ programme, and this is currently underway.  

 
7. Equalities implications 
 

There are no specific equalities implication arising a result of the implementation 
of the recommendation in this report. The wider equalities implications from the 
review were considered in the “Parking Policy Review – Conclusions and 
Recommendations” report to Mayor and Cabinet on 10 April 2013.  

 
8. Crime and disorder implications 
 

There are no direct crime and disorder implications arising from the 
implementation of the recommendation in this report. 

 
9.  Environmental implications 
 

There are no specific environmental implications arising a result of the 
implementation of the recommendation in this report. The wide environmental 
implications were considered in the “Parking Policy Review – Conclusions and 
Recommendations” report to Mayor and Cabinet on 10 April 2013.  
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If you require further information regarding this report please contact Lucy Morton 
(Principal Policy Officer) on 02083143373 
 


